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31-1 As discussed in SCE’s Application for a permit to construct and the MND/IS (both available at 
http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/Environment/info/aspen/viejosystem/viejosystem.htm), the proposed 
project is intended to improve reliability and meet projected electrical load requirements in the 
south Orange County area. While there has not been a recent history of service interruptions, 
SCE estimates interruptions would begin in 2005 if the Viejo System Project is not implemented. 
SCE has indicated that projected demands for electricity in the system service area would exceed 
the capability of the current system, based on a 3.9 percent annual growth rate. Section B.1.9.1 
of the MND/IS identifies the projected demand by 2005.  

31-2 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding EMF.  

31-3 Please see General Response GR-2 regarding property values. 

31-4 The CPUC is considering many factors in regard to SCE’s application, including community 
opinion.  

31-5 Comment noted. Cost issues related to the proposed project will be considered separately by the 
Commission in the proceeding, but are not part of the CEQA environmental analysis.  
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